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CHAIR JOHNSON:
... (gavel) . . . The Parks and Economic Development Committee meeting of
August 17,2006 will come to order. We have in attendance with us the Vice-Chair of the Committee,
Councilmember Charmaine Tavares; Member Michelle Anderson; and also Member Robert Carroll.
From the Administration and Corporation Counsel, we have Mr. Ed Kushi. From Staff, we have
Ms. Pauline Martins and Ms. Shelly Espeleta. In the audience, we have Mr. Mike Miyamoto, who is
with Public Works. We have Ms. Kathleen Aoki from Planning. We also have as a resource person,
Mr. Joe Bertram; and joining us shortly, and also from Kihei Community Association, Mr. Peter
Medwick. We have Mr. Dave DeLeon, from the Mayor's office. We have from Councilmember
Carroll's office, we have Morris Haole; and we should have shortly, Mr. John Buck, from the ... uh ...
he's Deputy Director of Parks.

PED-34

SOUTH MAUl REGION PARKS & OPEN SPACE MASTER PLAN

(C.c. No. 06-155)

CHAIR JOHNSON: So Members, without further adieu, we do have some people, who are set up to testify on
our only agenda item, which is Parks and Economic Development No. 34, which is the South Maui
Region Parks and Open Space Master Plan. I thank those of you who were able to also attend the site
inspection. I think it was really helpful. It was a little hot but very helpful, and I thank Mr. Bertram for
taking us on the world tour. So without further adieu, we have our first member of the public to testify
on this item, which is Mr. Peter Medwick and he's the Director for Kihei Shores. And so Peter, if you
could just identify your name for the record. Also, just please tum off cell phones and pagers just so that
we won't have disruptions. Thank you. Thank you, Peter.

. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . ..
You're welcome. Aloha. (NOTE: He turned the microphone on.)
we go. My name
is Peter Medwick.
an owner and the Director at Kihei Shores. My first idea was to correct this
place behind me
was a mess, and that's why we're all here today; and to promote the adoption of
master plan)
you've been presented by
and support Joe his efforts doing
so and as well as yours; and making a greenway, pathway, and the safe walking routes to school, which I
came upon just by per chance. It has multimillions of dollars available to us all. So we have everything
in order except we have to adopt the plan, and I urge you most sincerely to adopt the plan, please.
Thank you so much.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much, Peter. Are there any questions for Mr. Medwick? Seeing none.
Thank you, Peter. The next individual who signed up to testify is Mr. Gregg Jay, and he's the Kihei
Shores Homeowners Association's Secretary.
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MR. JAY: Aloha. I'm ... uh ... my name is Mr. Gregg Jay. I'm the, I'm a resident of Kihei Shores. I'm an
owner at Kihei Shores. I'm on the board of directors of the Homeowners Association. I'm Secretary of
that board. I'm also a member of the Realtors Association of Maui. I work for ERA Pacific Properties,
and I'd like to urge you--the same thing that Peter Medwick said--to adopt this proposal for the
greenbelt. I did go on the site inspection also. It's the first time that I've been back there. But
... um ... I can tell you that at Kihei Shores, specifically, we have lots and lots of kids. The only access
that they have to ... uh ... a safe place to play would be to go to Kamaole Beach Park III, which means
they have to cross South Kihei Road. If they can't cross South Kihei Road for whatever reason--if they
don't have an adult or a safe way to cross South Kihei Road--then there's nowhere for them to play. And
there's also nowhere for them to go to get to school. At the moment, they have to walk down our
driveway. There's no proper walking path down our driveway because it's a very, very small driveway.
There's only parking spaces and room for cars. There's no pUblic ... uh ... no footpath down there. So
their parents have to drive them down to the school bus in the morning on South Kihei Road. Having a
greenbelt there would facilitate these children being able to, not only play, but also be able to have a safe
way to get to their schools--both elementary, primary, and the upcoming planned high school for Kihei.
It's very, very, very important that we get this done. Thank you very much.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much, Gregg. Are there any questions for the testifier? Seeing none.
Thank you very much. He'll be followed by Mr. Joe Bertram III, and Zach Franks is following him.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: I want to call Peter back.
MR. BERTRAM: Good afternoon, folks. Glad to see you here. Thanks for coming on the walk. Just
... uh ... I think this is the one opportunity--and I haven't been to any other Committee meetings ofthe
Parks and Economic Development Committee. But I think this one project that you're considering to
get this to and put on the community plan map perfectly matches that description because not only is it a
park, not only is it a safe routes to school, not only is it part of an open space system that we propose for
our whole community for people to walk and bike for health reasons as well as for safety reasons; but
it's also going to be one of the main driving economic engines of our community. What is the most
recent and most progressive way for communities to develop themselves now is community assets built
and developed through community action. And our community asset
what we have is we
are a coastal community. Not only
we
a wonderful ... this corridor
is
north-south collector corridor, but we also have a whole stretch of land that's part of this whole system
that stretches along our whole length of our coastline. We have ... at one end is the ... um ... is
whale sanctuary offices and at the other end is the Kahoolawe Island Reserve Commission offices,
where they're gonna be developing a visitors center as well. So we have a real opportunity of really
developing a pathway system along our coastal heritage corridor, which we established. It has our
wetlands. It has our fishponds. It has our cultural and historical areas that people would want to walk as
visitors but it also says who we are as a community, and gives us our sense of place and who we are
representing to ourselves to the rest of the community. So then we can start doing our commercial areas
to actually become people areas tied into this trail that will go along the coast but also throughout our
community. So this is not only all those things, it's economic development too. Make no mistake about
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it. We can change Kihei from a series of shopping centers into a really beautiful attractive place that is
economically viable because of our open space and our beautiful coastline developed around walking
and biking. So I urge you to pass this onto the ... into, to the Planning Department.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much, Joe. I really appreciate it. Questions? Michelle ... uh ... for
Joe?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Hi, Joe.
MR. BERTRAM: Hi.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I recall last time we met in regards to the open space master plan
... urn ... that we talked about expanding the plan to include mapping of cultural natural--we've
already got the open space. I'm reading this out ofthe community plan.
MR. BERTRAM: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And just to put this on the record so everyone knows what we're talking
about. In the community plan, specific to the creation of an open space master plan, which is an
implementing action of the community plan, it says "prepare an open space master plan for the region to
provide a unified system of non-motorized access to community resources and to provide a planned
program of resource stewardship, establish standards for the use of drainageways, gulches, wetlands,
and easements for public access". I'm not sure that--my question to you is "in the open space plan, are
there standards established for use of drainageways, gulches, wetlands, and easements for public
access?"
MR. BERTRAM: Okay. Presently, in our community plan as well as in this parks and open space master plan
and assessment, there are standards that have been established in general. What we hope to do, as part
of this, is once you're ... you forward this to the Planning Department to develop it onto the map--we
also have this $15,000 that has been appropriated to the Kihei Community Association to
finish up
this open space master plan. So we would take that opportunity to really
focus and become very
specific about
areas and
places--besides our coastal heritage corridor--within
community that
we'd also want to see and to preserve. As far as actually creating the type drainageways that actually
enhance the community as well as looking at the areas that would need to be preserved or enhanced for
cultural or historical purposes. One of the things that we faced ... uh ... we've been supporting a
developer--he's in this room right now. He's gonna be talking to you next. ... (chuckled) ...
MR. FRANKS: (NOTE: Speaking/rom audience.) I'd rather you talk about it.
MR. BERTRAM: Okay.... (chuckled) ... That actually, we're trying to implement a part of the community
plan. It would show a greenway going through the middle of their development ... urn ... wasn't able
to because Parks wouldn't take it as park assessment. So they couldn't afford to set aside this. But
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that's what I'm talking about. These are the exact things we hadn't yet established specifically, and we
need to. It's been in the language; but as we both know, language isn't good enough because it's too
SUbjective and it's left to too many people to determine what that language means. So we want to put it
on the map and then we also want to--along with that map--have specific guidelines that basically relate
directly to what's on the map.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so regarding cultural resources mapping, there's already ... uh ... a
master plan map of cultural resources for South Maui and I'd like to see that incorporated into this South
Maui open space plan as requested in the community plan.
MR. BERTRAM: Absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So that $15,000 that we gave you, that's going to be used towards that.
And it shouldn't be that difficult because it's already--I mean there might be other things out there that
need to be considered that are not currently on the cultural master plan map for the County. But that
map never gets taken out. Nobody ever looks at it.
MR. BERTRAM: I know.... (chuckled) ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: It needs to get into this plan. That's my concern, that we include that
before we adopt this plan.
MR. BERTRAM: Absolutely. I thing though you can make it as part of it. Since like you're saying, it is a map
already there. We can put that in right away and as part of our public process, using the $15,000, get
more input. Get more people to understand. "Oh yeah, well I know of a, you know, a house thing
behind or a foundation that". This is what we want to look for. We actually have a member of our
community association already starting a history project to talk to people, who've lived here for many
years, to get just that kind of information. Not only their stories of how they lived, and where they lived,
and you know, the various things that went on, so we can keep a good record of that; but the historic and
natural areas that are important to us. Right across the street from where I live is an old home that's just
about to fall down across from Charley Young Beach.
is a treasure that we should keep and
part
our cultural heritage.
right on the cultural heritage corridor as
and that's one of
things that we could incorporate as part of that as well. So, yes, absolutely. Let's not ... let's get
whatever information that we have as far as our cultural resources. Put that as part of this as well.
Forward that to the Planning Department, so when they come up with their plan, it basically incorporates
all of that. The last part of that, is that what we're hoping to do is incorporate throughout this whole
system is a walking trail (a Hawaiian walking trail). One that allows for people to walk on it with their
bare feet because that is an important cultural aspect of the island, as well as where we live, that's being
neglected. We don't want just paved paths. We want--similar to what we've created over there and what
has been created on the coastal trail--the Hawaiian walking trail. So it allows anybody to get to the
ground and to find that wherever they're going throughout the community; and that I think is one of the
cultural aspects that's been neglected for way too long.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Joe.
MR. BERTRAM: You're welcome.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. The next testifier will be Mr. Zach Franks, and he'll be followed by David
Frazier.
MR. FRANKS: Hi, I'm Zachary Franks. A few years ago, Ron Sturtz and I got together--neither of us
developers--and after seeing a lot of ... a lot of concrete and cement developments in Kihei with very
few trees, we thought couldn't we build something in Kihei with more parks (a development). So we
bought a 21-acre parcel on which we put ... urn ... approximately 20-25 percent in green space and
parkland. One of the things that we were very excited about was the South Maui Parks Regional and
Open Space Plan. I had the opportunity to spend a lot of time with Joe Bertram talking about his vision
for walking trails throughout the community. We're right next to--our piece of property happens to be
right next, right across from the regional park and right next to the Liloa greenway. So we thought, well,
we ought to connect up with the Liloa greenway and ... uh ... we are right along Keokea gulch (what is
presently a gulch). That's about ... runs from about 5-10 feet wide. We're widening that gulch to
140 feet wide so ... uh ... or 120 feet. I can't remember. So it's no longer a gulch. It's actually,
basically, a green space and we're slowing down the flow of the water on the rare occasions that it does
actually get from Upcountry down here, which is very rare indeed. Ron tells me he's seen it once in five
years, something along those lines. In any case, we're running a thousand foot of trail along Keokea.
We're calling it the Keokea greenway; and what I would like you to, I'd like to encourage you to think
about "well what happens when it gets off of our property and goes makai (towards South Kihei Road)
and then goes makai of South Kihei Road (towards the coast)?" I mean all of this should be essentially
tied in and we are really proud, I think, to be creating the first segment of the mauka-to-makai trail that
will not be open to anything that has a motor on it, except for a wheelchair. And ... uh ... so that's all I
have to say; and thank you, Joe; and thank you to the KCA for ... uh ... propounding this really
laudable vision.
JOHNSON:
you,
Community Association.
MR.

Seeing none. Mr.

Franks.

Good afternoon.
David Frazier, President of the Kihei Community Association. Thank
you for being here. Well I just want to advocate for the adoption of this open space plan and--I think
Ms. Anderson brought it up. It's, you know, in going through it, even thought it's as volumous [sic) as it
is, it's definitely a work in progress. In fact, we're taking steps right now. There's been a lot of work
done I'm sure you're aware of with George Rixey and past people that have been involved in this for
many, many years through the KCA in trying to get our corridors developed and so ... urn ... while it
might not be completely complete in the way that we might want to see it with actual line drawings
because that's where I would like to see it ... uh ... of you know, this is where the bike path goes. I
think it moves and marries nicely with the Kihei-Makena Community Plan. It gives it more teeth, and
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that's what we're trying to do. Just to give you a personal example, you know, I recently decided to take
up a little bit of bicycling. I live in the vicinity of the Maui Coast Hotel and I have some people from
out of town that are visiting (my wife's nieces), you know, and I'm really sad to say that "I'm afraid to
put them on bicycles", and these are girls that are 18 and 19 and grew up on 'em. After having biked
around a little bit on South Kihei Road, it's a dangerous sport. It really is. And ... uh ... that was just
another piece of the puzzle that has opened up for me with Joe advocating so stringently for walking and
biking friendly areas. We really need to focus in and make the north-south collector component of it
happen. We really need to focus in and make this ... urn ... as much of the coastal trail happen as we
can and it's just gonna augment and really, you know, help South Kihei tremendously. The other thing I
just want to mention real quick is that we also had a presentation and we have high hopes that we're
gonna get a high school, you know, one of these days built somewhere here in Kihei; and it looks like it
might be happening between Ke Alii Alanui and--what's the other road, Joe?
MR. BERTRAM: Kanani.
MR. FRAZIER: Kanani. So you know, just another reason why we need to promote these ways for kids to get
around safely on bikes and walking. And so that's ... uh ... we advocate it and we've, and it's
advocated by the KCA Board.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much, David. Are there any questions? Seeing none. Thank you very
much, David; and he is followed by Mr. David Temple. And Paul Hugel is the last person signed up to
testify.
MR. TEMPLE: I was wanting to speak in favor of this plan also. Talking about bike riding, I ride with my
five-year-old daughter to school everyday. We'd love to ride a lot more places. We have a tandem bike.
But to take my daughter on South Kihei Road is kinda scary, so it really limits where we get to go. Ifwe
could have a north-south collector road, we can go to other neighborhoods, see our friends, go to the
store, the movies, or something like that. I just think it would really benefit Kihei and our
So I hope that you guys
approve this plan also.
neighborhoods
kinds of different
Thanks.
CHAIR JOHNSON:
MR.

And

you

state your name

David Temple.

CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, thank you. And we have two other people signed up to testify also. Next will be
Mr. Paul Hugel. I would also like to recognize Don Couch from the Planning Department and I saw
Mr. Buck from Parks, who's right here, Deputy Director snuck in a little while ago. Thank you.
MR. HUGEL: Well as you said, yes, my name is Paul Hugel. I've been a resident ofMaui for 21 years, quite a
gift for myself. I'm definitely here supporting the South Maui Regional Parks and Open Space Master
Plan, as we're all here to support. I would like to take note--it's 3:30 in the afternoon and I regret that
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there are most likely hundreds of other people that have to work for a living that can't comment like I
have the luxury of taking and commenting here. So I have a vision that I would like to see Maui as an
environmental and peace center of the world. It's through developing projects such as this greenway
and bikeway project and trails, which I think will support Maui in creating this model, creating
sustainability type projects. I am familiar with--in the Sierras, they have something called the John Muir
Trail, which is quite popular. I've also had the great privilege of meeting a man named Eddie Pu and
learned about his endeavors for hiking across Maui for the last 30 years (a 211 miles). I would like to
incorporate supporting his vision of reestablishing these walking trails on Maui. Through that
inspiration, I had the privilege of working with Joe Bertram and shot a video called "Walking Men: the
Eddie Pu Project" and that is available online for anyone who would like to learn more about Joe's
vision and Eddie's vision at nko.org and we have some 65 some odd other videos which have some
cultural significance as well as other topics available. So I want to thank you again for holding this open
to the public and mahalo.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much. Any questions? Seeing none. Thanks very much, Paul. Ms. Dee
Larson will be the next testifier. She will be followed by--now the new last testifier--Mr. Steve Hieber.
MS. LARSON: Aloha, Council members and everyone else that showed up today. I am here to represent the
children and the living/learning lab that ...
CHAIR JOHNSON: ... (inaudible) ...
MS. LARSON: Turn it?
CHAIR JOHNSON: ... (inaudible) ...
MS. LARSON: Okay. I'm here to represent the children and the living/learning lab that we have along our
coastal heritage corridor. Joe Bertram and I started out at the same time in '98 on pushing for a heritage
corridor (walking corridor). The area that we're concerned with runs from Kaonoulu to St. Theresa's
Church (better known as Laie).
this area, there are many teachers that would like to . . .
. .. like
Science and your different subjects, we can--it's
and
been working these areas for
last
six years on propagating native species.
species are already
It's
taking out
invasives [sic} and then letting the other ones, let our native species take over. We've been diligent in
our work. We ask that there's some way that developers can't come in and take away what the people,
what's in the community plan and wetlands, and also not putting up gates and fences to block access,
and also the possibility of long-term leases, a commitment from the County that we're protected in our
work that we do in these areas, so there's no confusion and everything is passed so we have a clear
picture of what is exactly going on. We've just run into a grave situation at Laie with that hyacinth. It
isn't the way that we had set this up, and we've gotta be really clear on our environment because this is
gonna be for all of our future--for our children, our coastal wetlands and streams, our 100-year drainage
ditches that bleed out into the coral reefs, our sand dunes. We can't let these precious areas be
desecrated and ... urn ... I guess, I guess at this point that's all I had to say. I'm kinda nervous.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Dee. Can you just state your name for the record?
MS. LARSON: I'm sorry. Dee Larson.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you so much. I really appreciate it. Question? Member Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: I can't believe you're nervous.
ALL: ... (chuckled) ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: What are you talking about the hyacinth, the hyacinth issue?
MS. LARSON: Yes, but ... uh ...
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: Is that an English actress or is that a plant?
ALL: ... (chuckled) ...
MS. LARSON: Oh. That's that pretty plant that ... urn ... someone decided that the County should enjoy, so
they put it in a stream. It's that ... urn ... lily-like plant, and now the lilies I think they want to take
over the area. Ifwe could get it out of there just as soon as possible, then we can ...
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: So where is it, Dee?
MS. LARSON: It's next to St. Theresa's Church of a Kihei ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
MS. LARSON:

the wetland?

a wetland.

u-,H.LLdV.UJ.L., ...

"ANDERSON:

MS. LARSON: Some lady that supposedly moved over
they had 'em back home where she came from. It's ...

thought they were really beautiful because

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so who is taking care of getting rid of 'em?
MS. LARSON: When we started out, we had conflict. We had another person that works with the County that
decided they wanted to do it another way and ... urn ... this is what you get. We wanted to take a
backhoe in there, scoop it out, and then stay on top of it; but there was ... urn ... there was conflict in
that and we're waiting to have that resolved.
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COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: This is now resolved?
MS. LARSON: No, it's not; not, definitely. We haven't heard--it just keeps getting higher and higher, and
broader and broader.
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: Okay, thank you.
MS. LARSON: You're welcome.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Dee.
MR. FRANKS: (NOTE: Asking a questionfrom audience.)
CHAIR JOHNSON: There's no questions, Mr. Franks. Unfortunately, once you finish your testimony, that's it.
... (chuckled) . .. You can visit afterwards if you'd like. Our last testifier is Mr. Steve Hieber. If
there's anyone else wishing to testify, you could just sign up.
MR. HIEBER: Aloha, my name is Steve Hieber. I'm a Department of Education employee. Let me see ifI can
get this thing fixed. (NOTE: He's adjusting microphone stand because it was too low for him.) Special
education.
OTHERS: ... (chuckled) ...
MR. HIEBER: I'm here in support of adopting this plan as well. Joe has made a presentation and I think it just
makes a whole lot of sense. As a school teacher and fonner PE teacher, I think it's important that we
allow kids to have an opportunity to stretch their legs and use bikes and walk and run in a safe manner.
It's already been mentioned that South Kihei Road is not safe for kids let alone adults on bikes and
... urn ... basically, I just wanted to let you know
I support this plan wholeheartedly and hopefully,
we can get it done together.
JOHNSON:
very
Zandra?
then if you can just sign

to
afterwards, Zandra.

MS. SOUZA-AMARAL: Thank you. Thank you, Jo Anne. Aloha. Aloha ai koomau hoaloa. I stand before
you in support of this plan. Joe, every time I ride my bike along Piilani Highway, I think of you many,
many years ago. When he said, "we going have one bike path right around the island". I said, "you go
boy". He sounded just like his daddy because I remember his father used to say that all the time and
many people laughed at him, but it's something that has come to fruition to a large degree. And I stand
before you because, you know, all these people, they talk about--not all--some of 'em. They talk about
the kids. Well I've been here 53 years and that's about how old I am, E hanau au oi territory 0 Hawaii.
I was born into the territory of Hawaii as was you, Madame, yeah. And thank you for being at the
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Housing meeting this morning. But in any event, as--so you know I'm from the baby boomers. Like
some of you, so no laugh. You too. So even as baby boomers--and as I go around as a realtor in my
community. Like I just came from an appointment now, up by that little shopping area off of Kupuna,
and there was all these children on their bikes, riding their bikes. The parent that I was interviewing,
one of my clients, he said that's the one thing he is so afraid of is his children getting runned [sic} over
on the street with their bikes. And as someone who is involved with the Little League--because of my
moo puna kanes (my grandsons)--I go into the parks and I see so many of 'em load their bikes on the
trucks; and the younger ones that don't participate is with the family, and they're riding around these
little trails and so there's room for all. So I think that ... and I know I'm speaking to the choir. I really
do. I really know that. But I felt compelled to take time out of my schedule because I know I speak on
housing and I speak on many issues; but oftentimes, I feel that I don't give my time and energy in
supporting Joe Bertram and the KCA in their open space and their bike trails, and I really should
because I feel I'm a recipient of it. I'm blessed by it because I can get on my bike and ride it around the
neighborhood. I'm in support of their hard work and their ... urn ... suggestions before you; and I
know that working together, you guys will come up and improve what already exists. Thank you, Joe;
thank you, KCA; and thank you, Council members and Madame Chair.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thanks very much, Zandra. Zandra, can you just state your name for the record? And ...
MS. SOUZA-AMARAL: Kalamai.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thanks.
MS. SOUZA-AMARAL: 0 Zandra Souza-Amaral kooinoa. I will tell you in olelo haole what I just told you in
olelo hawaii. My name is Zandra Souza-Amaral. Mahalo .

. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . ..

"--'~U1-"Ln.~

JOHNSON: Thank you, Zandra.... (end a/tape, start IB @ 3.
the ladies, they would appreciate
I
she
to ask
So
the mike--

MR. MEDWICK: Sure.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --and Ms. Tavares will answer or ask her question.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. You handed out a packet to us and I was wondering if you could please
explain each of the ... where they came from, each of the attachments that you have here. There is a
particular one ... urn ... two-page thing that's Page 5 and 7. I don't know if you meant to give us a 6
also.
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MR. MEDWICK: No, I didn't. ... (chuckled) ...
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Just 5 and 7? But what is-MR. MEDWICK: That came ...
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: --the source?
MR. MEDWICK: The source of that is the Kauhale Street recommendations as to what they perceive the
right-of-way that they would have behind their property, from Kauhale Street backing it up to my
property at Kihei Shores, Keonekai Villages, and so forth on down the line. That's what they, when they
thought it was going to be a road; and of course, we know that a corridor is not a road.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Is this from the Kihei Community Association?
MR. MEDWICK: No.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Some document?
MR. MEDWICK: That was forwarded to me by the KCA but had been previously submitted by Kauhale Street.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Kauhale Street?
MR. MEDWICK: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: What, is there a community association or something?
MR.

assuming that is.

VICE-CHAIR TAVARES:
MR. MEDWICK:

an association?

assuming that.

been here 20 years.

VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.... (chuckled) ...
ALL: ... (laughter) ...
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. And the other one ...
MR. MEDWICK: I live in Kihei. . .. (chuckled) ...

- 12 -

PARKS AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui

August 17, 2006 (Kihei)

VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. The other is the House Resolution that you referred to at the site visit?
MR. MEDWICK: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: And ...
MR. MEDWICK: HR 191.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Right. HR 119.
MR. MEDWICK: 119--excuse me.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: And then an attachment regarding safe routes to school.
MR. MEDWICK: That's where the big money is.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: It's a Federal program.
MR. MEDWICK: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: And then there is one that's a KIWApermit thing.
MR. MEDWICK: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: So this was to point out what?
MR. MEDWICK: The KIWA permit was the SMA.
Okay.
MR. MEDWICK:

was

Estates.

TAVARES: Paradise Ridge.
MR. MEDWICK: Paradise Ridge Estates and what it said was that the access road would be just that--an
access way only--and then when the project was finished, it would be closed off and my question,
therefore, was "what will happen to the access?"
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.
MR. MEDWICK: Shall it be a park? Shall it be a part of this greenway? Are we going to return to this master
plan? Will we ever use it?
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VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: So is that noted as you go through the permit? When you put this on line, it has the
reference to that?
MR. MEDWICK: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you very much for that clarification.
MR. MEDWICK: You're quite welcome. Okay.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you, Madam Chair.
MR. MEDWICK: Any other questions?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thanks very much, Peter. I really appreciate it. And ... and I believe that at the site
inspection too, there was mention made of this particular area, that the County does need to ask for this
particular parcel. And I think that we should do that ... (chuckled) ... because sometimes when we
don't ask, later on, we don't get.
MR. BUCK: No, you buy it. ... (chuckled) ...
MR. BERTRAM: Then you buy it. ... (chuckled) ...
MR. MEDWICK: Then you pay ... (inaudible) ...
CHAIR JOHNSON: If there is no other members of the public that wish to give testimony at this time, if there
are no objections on the part of the Members of the Committee, I will close public testimony.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: No objection.
JOHNSON: Okay. So at
documents, several
we
So with no objections, those documents
Members?

' ...d , H U ...L'-

is closed.
including
were submitted

. .. we received
Mr. Medwick.
the record.

VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: No objection.
CHAIR JOHNSON: No objection. Thank you . . ,. (chuckled) ... I hope you don't object. At this point, do
you have anything, Mr. Buck, that you would like to add before we, I guess, take up the matter? Is there
anything that you have, based on either the site inspection or on your wishes as to where this item should
go?
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MR. BUCK: Give me a liberty. I just want to make one comment and then I'll make a suggestion. Twenty
years and two months, I was given the keys to the South District and "Congratulations, you are the new
supervisor". Back then, they talked about the South Maui heritage corridor and I walked that from
Maalaea all the way down to, I think, Wailea, where the sidewalks start. I think it was about 15 years
ago with a lot of the Council people. I'm not sure really of the exact date. It's when we were talking
about the State turning over that Federal ... uh ... some of the reserve land like where ... um ... in
front of some of the houses in South Kihei. We walked that from where the boardwalk is now down to
Wailea. So we've been talk, so this has been an issue for a long time--some sort of walking trail or even
a bike trail. At that time, there were some challenges. I just came back from a conference and a board
meeting in Chicago. I had the opportunity to look at some trails. They're doing some wonderful things
as far as making walking and bicycle trails. Some of the plans are ... is the ... uh ... especially in the
state of Illinois, the whole Illinois River area will have--when they're complete with ... working with
many, many jurisdictions. When they're done, they will have a trail that will go up and down the Illinois
River, at least in the state of Illinois. I visited a project where eventually in Will County, they'll tie in all
the trails. They're using some old railroad beds and some other things and developing partnerships.
They're gonna have all their parks connected; but they're also doing a 22-mile project that's eventually
going to connect to a trail and ... uh . . . pardon me from my ... uh . . . I'm brain-dead as far as
recognizing the name of the trail. But that trail will eventually take you all the way to the state of
California. So trails and things are in need. I am a walker. When I walk--some of you have probably
seen me on the road, especially if you're around Kaahumanu in the Kahului area. You'll see me walking
on the side of the road. I do fear for my life sometimes. I think people get extra points if they try to hit
me. As I was telling a couple Council people as we were walking back from the site inspection, I'm
almost tempted to carry a baseball bat so if you try to run me over when I'm crossing the street (when I
have the right-of-way), I'm gonna break your windshield; but I don't want to go to jail. I do support the
project in many ways. I think Joe is concerned about some of my concerns but I think that they're
workable. I think ... uh ... especially the community that we have in Kihei. That's why I'm late. I
was working with some of your outstanding volunteers in looking at several more projects to do to
beautify our parks system. Thank you to Bob and Lisa, who's two of the people I was meeting with. We
have to address some of those issues.
we're gonna go ahead with it, we need to be sure that we're
gonna give it a hundred percent. Again, my concern is, and it's always a concern, is maintenance. I
think that's workable. We either gotta . . .
. .. at some point
just bite the bullet and
Once we get
whole,
know,
come up with a program to
could either be adopt a section of the bikeway with standards. Or we can do like maybe the rotary club
can ... or the various service clubs or community groups can ... uh ... adopt their right to maintain and
help the Department maintain. Or we could just dedicate a crew for that. I think at this point in time,
we've been talking about this--and that's why I'm talking about my twenty years and two months in the
Department, well down in ... involved with Kihei, that maybe it's about time that we start adopting
some laws that we are. This is gonna be a reality, this north-south collector road.
MR. MEDWICK: Corridor.
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MR. BUCK: Corridor. The heritage trail, or the walking path, or the bicycle path, whatever you call it. It's
been ... it's changed some names, but I think we need to start getting it on the books. Again, my only
concern is--and I guess between Administration working with the Council and the community--is to be
sure that once it's built, that it's properly maintained and stays safe. Now that one area, I do have some
concerns about the real high areas that could be a problem. I'm not sure. If something ... uh ... a bad
dog comes down, gets loose, and runs down in that ... uh ... that walk area, and having a place for the
kids to escape. Some of those walls are quite high. So ... uh ... I mean that might be part of the
overall plan that we'll ... when we look at. I also had talked to couple of the Council people, while we
were walking back, that when I was in Illinois, a lot of their bike trails were not paved or hardened.
They were using crushed limestone. I don't know if we have anything. I hate to import stuff because it
costs more than asphalt probably but look at some sort of material, maybe a natural material, that would
work that would be ADA compliant. I guess that's my recommendation at this time. If there's any
questions.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much, John. I just wanted to mention too to the Members. I really want
to thank Walle from Geographic Information Systems for providing these wonderful large version of our
maps because the South Maui Region Parks and Open Space Master Plan (these particular maps),
they're contained in the plan but they were a little bit difficult to read, so she was able to reproduce
them. So if any of the members of the community would like to take a look too at our copies, we'd be
happy to share those. At this time, I'll open it up to the Members. If they have any questions that they
would like to pose, we do have a resolution, which is in our binder, which I certainly ... uh ... you
know, it was one of the options that we had to consider but I want to thank staff for drafting it because
that is one action that we can take in support of this particular measure in moving it forward. There are
other measures that we could take but this would be let's say a first step. So Members? Member
Tavares, you have a question?
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah. I have a question for, I think, the Planning Department. Do we have the
Planning Department here? Oh, Don and Kathleen. Okay, thank you. We've heard at both the site
inspection and just recently (a few minutes ago) about adopting the plan and getting it included in the
community plan maps. Could one of you, or either of you, both of you, what are
steps to getting this
recognized the
plans, on
maps, legal
plan?
Typically, it would be a community ...
CHAIR JOHNSON: Please identify yourself.
MR. COUCH: I'm sorry. I'm Don Couch, Deputy Director of Planning. Typically, it would be a community
plan amendment. And you're talking about in the current community plan? I think that's what we want
to do is get it in as quickly as possible.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Does the Department have plans to submit that proposal?
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MS. AOKI: No.
MR. COUCH: When the resolution is ... uh ... as soon as the resolution is passed, we'll bring it up and move
it forward. Yes.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, thank you.
Ms. Anderson has one for Planning.

I have a question for Public Works.

No, I'll wait ... if

CHAIR JOHNSON: Michelle?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You know, I'm of another thought on this because ... uh ... first of all, I
think we need to look at the practicality of putting all of the details that are in this plan onto community
plan maps. Community plan maps are very small and it's very difficult, which is a problem in itself. I
think they need to be bigger, but they aren't. You have the community plan right there, Kathleen. If you
can hold up the map so people can see the size of the map. (NOTE: Ms. Aold held up the map in the
community plan booklet.) I mean you can't even read, you can't even see the individual parcels. So I
don't know how putting this plan into that, onto that community plan map is gonna be practical, number
one; and is going to be readable, number two. So my feeling in reading what it says in the community
plan already in regards to this open space plan is that--and this question is directed to Mr. Kushi and I
have already given him a heads-up. This is on Page 43, Members, in the open space plan. It has a
paragraph on what it actually says in the community plan, which was the impetus in getting this plan
produced. And I want to just read those areas that I think are relevant to what we're discussing today.
The plan preparation shall include--and this is right out of the community plan. It's an implementing
action of an objective in policy within the community plan, which says "prepare an open space master
plan for the region to provide a unified system of non-motorized access to community resources and to
provide a planned program of resource stewardship,"--a planned program--"establish standards for the
use of drainageways, gulches, wetlands, and easements for public access. The open space master plan
shall be prepared by partnership between governmental and non-governmental organizations. The
planned preparation shall include but not be limited to public input and informational workshops,
inventory and mapping of cultural, natural, and open space resources, and review of legal options
open space master plan should be funded and upon it's adoption,
constraints. Professional design of
"So the
the open space master plan should be incorporated
the Kihei-Makena Community
way I read that and the way
... uh ... have envisioned this, which is why I brought this forward to
begin with, is that the plan has already gone through
public process, and Joe can verify that. When
Chris Hart brought this plan forward and developed it, it already has gone through all of that. So to me,
what is missing right now is inventory and mapping of cultural and natural resources. And a natural
resource may be a geological landmark that may be someplace in Kihei that doesn't fit within any other
category of definition, but it's something that's significant, that we want to make note of, so that
50 years from now, planners who don't have the experience up to this point in time, are gonna recognize
that there's something, you know, unique and special about that geographic landmark that needs to be
preserved. So I think that that needs to be included along with the cultural. And that ... urn ... the way
the, Mr. Kushi, the way the language says here "upon its adoption". To me, that says the Council's
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supposed to be adopting this plan, and then it should be incorporated into the Kihei-Makena Community
Plan. And I think by adopting it, we are fulfilling the mandate that's already in the plan (the community
plan) and that by adopting it, it becomes a part ofthe Kihei Community Plan, incorporated into the Kihei
Community Plan; and it, therefore, then has the force and effect of law just like the community plan
does. I am a little nervous about just adopting this through resolution, which does not have the force and
effect of law, and then turning it over to the Planning Department and asking them to map out what's in
this plan onto the community plan maps because then it's open-ended. And when will it come back to
the Council for verification? Are you gonna ask us to do a community plan amendment to do this?
Which I don't think is necessary because it already calls for it in the community plan. We're not
amending the plan. We're fulfilling an implementing action. So I think that we need to adopt the plan
in its entirety and maybe do it by res .. , not by resolution, but by ordinance. So that in adopting it, the
whole plan in its entirety becomes a legal document that has the force and effect of law, rather than just
incorporating the mapping of the open space corridors into our community plan because that's not what
it says we're supposed to be doing here. So maybe, I know I've rambled on a lot, but if Mr. Kushi has
any comments to make and also ... um ... the Planning Department on what I just said.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Ed?
MR. KUSHI: Yes, Madam Chair. Of course, I'm not prepared to answer that; but ... um ... just by your, your
dissertation on what you think it says, I ... um ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: ... (inaudible) ...
MR. KUSHI: I would suggest that, you know, between our office and the Department of Planning get together
and interpret what this language means, incorporating into the Kihei-Makena Community Plan. To me, I
mean it's clear if you're gonna incorporate something into a plan, which plan was adopted by a process,
you need to amend that plan and you have to go through the nine yards again; but I may be wrong.
Mr. Couch or Mr. Foley may have a different opinion and I'll just leave it at that. But in terms of the
steps,
process--as what's before you today--I think you can act on that and start the ball rolling right
away.
'V.LJU.

l.-'--'-'-

JOHNSON:

to add,

MR. COUCH:
we were allowed to do it that way, and
seems like it would be a more expeditious way,
my concern would be that this map conflicts with the actual map in the community plan. That's where I
would have the legal concern. It's "which map would take precedence?"
MR. KUSHI: Yes, Madam Chair, one more thought. Without knowing any more, and just looking at the
... uh ... these sheets that were passed out, again, I'm sure it's not--I shouldn't say "I'm sure". I'm
assuming they're not to scale. I'm assuming that all the TMKs, which these arrows run through, are not
identified. Therefore, the concern our office would have is that this may involve condemnation or
... um ... at least affecting private property rights because you are incorporating it into a community
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plan; and any time somebody wants to do anything to property, they must be consistent with the
community plan. Therefore, property rights are involved (private property rights). That being said, I
would err on the side of being conservative and make this a secondary public process, where anybody
who has private property can see that this arrow runs right through my property and, you know, speak up
now or forever hold your peace.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. You know, I have already requested of the Planning Department
that we get TMK numbers on all parcels that this open space corridor affects, so that we can notify
people. I do think that that is a very important part of the process, that we need to notify people that we
are planning on putting an open space corridor through their parcel; and whatever that takes, if it means
condemnation or if it just means a designation of open space in the community plan. But what I'm
trying to get at is I think that this is a whole lot more complicated than just adopting this through
resolution. And I would hate for us to just say "well let's adopt it" and then everything's
hokie-dokie [sic] because it's not. And my other concern is that there's more to this plan than just the
corridor and the open space parcels. It's a whole plan. And this whole plan needs to be adopted as law;
so that in any kind of land use review, when you look at the community plan for compliance, all land use
requests have to comply with the community plan. So when you're assessing the community plan for
compliance with a land use request, you would automatically be forced in looking at the open space plan
also as it's been adopted as part of the community plan; and so it's just not the ... uh ... it's the
language in here that's important, too. It's not just the mapping. So like many times have happened in
the past, when things get ... urn ... everybody's excited about it now because it's here in front of us
even though it's been adopted or been done since '02. It's been sitting on shelves for a couple of years
and nobody's looked at it; and that's what I'm afraid might happen if we don't incorporate the whole
plan and adopt it legally ... urn ... that, you know, we're just gonna end up looking at lines on a map
and no one's gonna go back and look at what the language says in this plan and make sure that it is
incorporated in all of our land use decisions. So that's my concern Madam Chair.
~'-Jc.L>..L.L'\.

JOHNSON: Thank you very much.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: As well as
I don't
we should be adopting a plan that is
incomplete. Incomplete
that it doesn't
the total mandate
IS
right
now and
is
natural geographical resources
the
resources. I
you know, everybody's
they be included, and that was part of the reason I asked for that $15,000.
hot to trot and get this adopted right away. And yeah, I don't think that anybody's not gonna want to go
forward with this, you know, with some sense of urgency; but we want to make sure it's done right.
they're, you know, the whole idea about this one area that we looked at today, that can be handled
separately anyway if there's, you know, if there's a time constraint and we're being pushed to do that.
We don't need to adopt this plan to buy that corridor. So I just wanted to make that ... urn ... make
those comments. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Member Anderson. Member Tavares, you had a question of Public Works?
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VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Yes, thank you. Public Works, thank you Deputy Director Miyamoto for being here.
Are there maps showing the exact meets and bounds of this corridor?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Not at this point. Mike Miyamoto, Deputy Director for Public Works. We have, you know,
the general tax map key maps that we had that are available and to superimpose this would take some
time. I guess, it's something that the GIS staff would be requested to do. As far as for Public Works, we
have small parcels here and there whenever something comes in for development or some kind of a land
activity. We have some of those that have right-of-way plats for.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Members, just to let you know. Because of the fact that I realize that a resolution is
nonbinding, I think that because we need to even though it is not ... uh ... because it's not in ordinance
form, we need, in my opinion, to move forward with a policy statement. This is a policy statement in
my opinion. I think that the concerns that have been raised by Councilmember Anderson are very valid
because as part of the heritage corridor and also even sometimes features that are not necessarily
archaeological but--I'll give you an example. The Hau tree that was cut down that was spoken about in
legends over in Olowalu, that was something. That was terrible, but it was a cultural reference that is
totally gone. Just like the birthing stone at Lahaina Harbor. There are components that are not
necessarily archaeologically significant or maybe fall into that category but they are important, so I think
her point is well taken. I think that at this point because there are other things that need to take place,
General Plan Advisory Committee, I think, also has to know that this plan is supported and take that into
consideration as they move forward with their work. One of the things that I requested that staff do is
work on actually doing a resolution so that we would at least have something on the table to begin this
process. To me, everything starts somewhere. And a lot of the work that is actually going to be required
would be by Geographic Information Systems. Some of the work is gonna be actually through
voluntary efforts and Mr. Bertram's part and also the Kihei Community Association and other resource
people in our community. There is additional money to complete the missing components but I think
once we begin the process, it's really important that Planning know where we as a Council and where
community wants to go. And I just feels sometimes the first step--although it may be a shaky one
and not have the force
effect law--it's really important to send that message very clearly to people
who are intending
moving
area or maybe have proposed developments, this is what the
community wants. So that was my intention really having staff prepare the resolution as a first baby
fact, if we really had all of the missing
step. It by no means is my intention to be complete.
information and all of our ducks in a row, we certainly--as the Council--could initiate the community
plan amendment. That is within our purview. So that's something that we could move forward but right
now, there's some information and some little missing components that we need. So it was the Chair's
intention to at least pass out the resolution and if there are modifications that between now and first
reading that could be offered that speak specifically about this ... uh . . . particularly the missing
component, which Councilmember Anderson has cited, we could integrate language in that and maybe
even some additional things that we would like perhaps from Planning in terms of a cooperative effort,
so that we can move this forward on the community's behalf. So that was the Chair's thought. I would
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like input from Members if there's any comments; but it was my intention, basically, to move forward
with this resolution and get some of the other questions answered as to the legal process and how we can
actually incorporate this. But that was one action step that I thought given the fact that we have so few
meetings left in this Council term, I want to see something that really moves forward that can support
the community. So are there any comments? Ms. Tavares.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah. I move that the resolution be adopted.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Second.
CHAIR JOHNSON: It's been moved and seconded that the resolution be adopted. Councilmember Tavares?
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Yes. Thank you, Chair Johnson. I think that you're correct in that we're taking a
step in the right direction. And albeit, it may not be complete at this point in time and maybe we can
come up with some language that can reference that so that we can address the concerns that
Ms. Anderson brought up during her discussion; but I believe we need to get this ball rolling ... uh ...
rolling along and hopefully, you can, both of you can finish it up in the next term. I just want to make a
comment about the general plan and the community plans. You know I've Chaired the Planning
Committee for six years for the County and what we have discovered along the way is that there are
plans that are formulated through different processes and then they end up being adopted. Some by
ordinance, and I will point to the Wailuku Redevelopment Plan for Wailuku Town that was adopted in
1990? Or 2000? I forget which year. I get those mixed up. It was 2000--and we still have a lot of
discussion and you hear it, particularly, at this time of the year, when different people are being asked
what they think should happen to Wailuku Town, and it's as if this doesn't exist. And then when I talk
about it, people ... (end ojtape, start 2A @ 4:12 p.rn.). .. another plan; but that plan was duly adopted
by law. It's in the ordinance and yet it's not well known that it's part of our laws. And I think what's
missing is that there is not a reference to it in the Wailuku, enough of a reference in the Wailuku-Kahului
Community Plan. So all of these plans that come in, the Paia's Strategic Plan is another one. There's
some other strategic plan that gets adopted but then it just goes, you know, it's part of an adoption and
we talk about it at the time; but then there's a disconnect.
people that follow us, that take over (the
new people that come in) there should
one place where everyone goes to
out about a particular
area. To me, that one place is
community
document. So all of these things
we adopt
or want to adopt, it should be at the very least, the community plan needs to be amended to reference it
so that it's a trigger. So when someone's reading the community plan, they know that they need to
check this other document. So we need to consistently do that if we truly want our community plans to
be the guiding documents for the development or the enhancement of our particular areas. We just can't
have all these separate master plans just floating around somewhere, and depend on somebody's
memory, you know. Sometimes, I have these really senior, senior moments that I don't remember these
community ... um ... these different plans; but there should be a way that you can look it up. And if
we can put it in more than one source, you know, on the KIWA System, on ... urn ... another area, so
that there are all of these places that someone can find what it says. So I believe that we're on the right
track with this, Madam Chair, and we can refine it a little bit more; and I think we'll get a real good
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working document because God, as long as I've been around, we've been talking about this plan. So
you know, let's ... let's get it moving in the right direction and put people on notice (landowners and
whatever) and see what it is we have to do in order to implement this corridor. Thank you.
OTHERS: ... (applause) ...
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. Member Anderson?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah. I will support the resolution as a beginning, but I would hope that
we will keep this in Committee and continue working on it. You know, we do have to get all the TMK
numbers. You know, when you look at the corridor, there's not that many TMK numbers that are
private. Most of it is all ... already public property. So I don't think that that is gonna be any kind of a
holdup, but ... urn ... we should absolutely have a list of all of those TMK numbers. And as I was
mentioning to Member Tavares earlier, I think what we need to do is get all of these TMK numbers and
then--within the KIWA System--note that, you know, so many square feet on this parcel is set aside for
the corridor so that when property changes hands for whatever reason, there might be a permit coming
forward, a subdivision, then it's already noted in the County system that this area has been set aside for
that use. But I would like to see us look into adopting this plan through ordinance and we cannot do that
(in my opinion) until we finalize it, and that means adding the cultural sites and whatever natural
formations within the South Maui region should be noted for preservation and special treatment. I don't
think that that would take that long. I think Joe probably can get on that right away. Can't you, Joe?
MR. BERTRAM: I ... (inaudible) ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: ... (chuckled) ... So ... and, and, you know, I think that it would be
really nice since this has been a while. It's been four years since this has been done. And the Kihei
Community Association has sort of revitalized itself recently and has increased its membership. It might
be a good ... urn . .. topic for just one meeting--to go through and actually do a PowerPoint
Presentation on some of the goals and objectives that are within this plan, so you rejuvenate the
community's interest supporting this plan. It's more
just a map. I can't reiterate. It is a
of
vision, that we
to
sure that everybody's aware what the vision is so
we can """"'-""''-'.'"
it
you, Madam
OTHERS: ... (applause) ...
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much, Member Anderson? I really appreciate all of you because I know
this is an afternoon and some of you have probably had to take off from work or, you know, change your
schedule and unfortunately because the Kihei community has grown so much, this particular hall was
only available at this time. So that's why last time we had trouble even finding a place to meet. So I
want to thank first of all the community for supporting this plan and Mr. Bertram for wanting to have
this 'cause sometimes we just need that little push or shove .... (chuckled) ... I will ... uh ... in fact,
Staffwill--Ms. Anderson--note the components that really should be ... and perhaps we can incorporate
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language just indicating that there are some missing elements of this at this point in time, in that, we
need to move forward with those. But I think it will give Planning at least a direction and the
Administration a direction, basically from the community, as to where we want to go. One other
suggestion that I think might be helpful is if Kihei Community Association does hold a meeting, it might
be really good to solicit input particularly from kupuna or historians from within the South Maui region
as ... really as to what cultural resources; and that you're undertaking this particular missing piece of
the puzzle; and that you would welcome any of that input because I know sometimes kupuna are really
reluctant to tell where sites are, but I think it's important that, you know, that we do that. So anyway,
we're going to make sure that we do ... urn ... I guess this is from Member Carroll. Oh, it's just a note
for ... urn ... I guess, about these maps and ... it's so that we can actually see them ... (chuckled) ...
because that is one of the problems and that's how a big error was made in the West Maui Community
Plan (Mala). . .. (chuckled) ... But anyway, we'll ... that's another subject. Members, is there any
further discussion? Seeing none. All those in favor of this resolution being passed on to the full
Council, please signify by saying "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Anderson and Carroll, Vice-Chair Tavares,
and Chair Johnson.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.
Councilmember Mateo.

EXC.:
MOTION CARRIED.

RESOLUTION.
JOHNSON: And the Chair votes "aye". So it is
There are no "nays". So, thank you.
Thank you, Members. This
will remain in Committee.
will send the resolution on to the full
Council for adoption; but because there are other issues relating to this, I think it's important--as
Councilmember Anderson said--to leave the subject matter in Committee. So this will move on and if
you do ... urn ... we're not gonna read the whole resolution but it is available. Staff, is it available
online also? Shelly, is this available online?
MS. ESPELETA: No, it's not.
CHAIR JOHNSON: It's not.
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MS. ESPELETA: Even if it's not available, but I ...
CHAIR JOHNSON: Is there some way that we could get this online?
MS. ESPELETA: I can make that available.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. And so Staff will make this available online so you can read through; and then if
you have any suggestions (anything that you would like to see incorporated on this) because it is a
nonbinding resolution, we will entertain that and it only would need one reading; and then it's at least
temporarily in the purview of Planning. But we will still continue to work on this. Thank you very
much. Is there anything further? Seeing that there's no other business, the meeting of the Parks and
Economic Development Committee of August 1i h is hereby adjourned.
ADJOURN: 4:20 p.m.

APPROVED BY:

Parks

LV~'~'Vj"HV DevelopITIe'nt Committee
ped:min:060817

Transcribed by: Pauline Martins
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